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…Mission Statement 

Nativity of Our Lord Catholic 
Community welcomes all searching for 
God while growing together in faith by 

God’s grace through 
prayer, service and sharing. 

w w w . n a t i v i t y p a r i s h . c o m  

Pastoral Team 
Pastor 

Fr. John H. Harper 
 

Social Concerns Director  
Deacon Michael Schmidt 

 

Pastoral Associate  
Laurie Johnson 

 

Worship Director  
Wayne Efferson 

 

Faith Formation Director 
Jamie Whalen 

 

Faith Formation Coordinator  
Andrea Sabor 

 

Coordinator of Youth Ministry 
Peter Leitermann 

 

Parish Staff 
Faith Formation Secretary  

Charmaine Berchmans 
 

Office Assistant 
Danielle Berchmans 

 

Parish Secretaries  
Del Bloomquist & Rae Wetzel 

 

Housekeeper 
Mary Greene 

 

Volunteer Coordinator 
Deb Langenhuizen 

 

Accountant/IT Specialist  
Vicki Matuszak 

 

Business Administrator 
Paul Muhs 

 

Early Childhood Coordinator  
Heidi Stubb 

 

Maintenance Supervisor  
Mike Wightman 

 

Confirmation Facilitator 
Christine Wolf 

 

Parish Office 
Hours Monday-Friday 8 am-4 pm 
Phone  (920)499-5156 
Fax (920)429-9285 
E-mail  natscene@nativityparish.com 
 

Faith Formation Office 
Phone (920)499-6012 
 

Mass Schedule 
Monday & Thursday  9:00 am 
     (Communion Prayer Service) 
Tuesday & Friday   9:00 am 
Wednesday   8:00 am 
Weekend      Saturday 5:00 pm 
               Sunday 8:30 am & 10:15 am  
Holy Day                            Eve 6:30 pm,  
                                          Day 9:00 am 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday 4:00 pm  

or by appointment. 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Mondays 9:30 am-3:00 pm 



PARISH STEWARDSHIP 
May 19th & 20th, 2012 

 
Sacrificial Offering ..............................        $8,851.00 
Loose Offertory ....................................             744.00 
Auto Bank Withdrawal ........................             839.00 
Total .....................................................      $12,037.00 

To meet our budget, we need an average of  
$16,000.00 each week.  

 
Vision and Spirit ..................................           $633.00 
     Vision and Spirit YTD ....................      $76,481.00 
Maint. & Improvement ........................             $90.00 

2 

M A Y  2 7 ,  2 0 1 2  •  P A G E  2  

Don’t forget to sign up for Online Giving. We 
are now offering an online option that 
compliments our offering envelope use. By 
signing up to give your weekly offertory and 

special collections online, you will help the parish more 
accurately forecast our finances and plan more strategically. 
Online Giving is a safe, secure and dependable means of income 
for the parish. To sign up go to www.nativityparish.com or call 
Vicki at 920-490-1352 ext. 203 if you need more information. 

SHARING FAITH FROM AROUND THE WORLD 
With little water, minimal electricity and no money, the people of 
our Elias Piña mission in the Dominican Republic have abundant 
faith. In this land of poverty, many people do not have the 
resources to find a job or the ability to attend Mass. The mission 
in Elias Piña helps provide necessary resources by attending to 
the physical and spiritual needs of these communities.  
 

Although you may not be able to physically travel to the 
Dominican Republic to help these communities, your support of 
the Bishop's Appeal can share our faith with them from across 
the globe. Think about sharing the abundance of your gifts with 
others by giving a gift to the Bishop's Appeal.  
 

If you have not made a gift to the Bishop's Appeal, please 
prayerfully consider the impact it has on our parishes and 
communities and make a gift today at 
www.Catholicfoundationgb.org/give. 
 

For more information, contact your parish, visit the Bishop's 
Appeal website at www.Catholicfoundationgb.org, or call Josh 
toll-free at 877-500-3580, ext. 8197.  
 

Our parish goal is $89,213. We received $81,758 from 538 
parishioners. 

H ello, 
 

Nativity Parish has a new volunteer 
coordinator and that’s me, Deb 
Langenhuizen. I’m thrilled to be a part 
of the parish team. My husband, Chris, 
and I have been members for 16 
years—ever since we were married. 
Chris and I both enjoy children: He enjoys coaching soccer 
and I work with many different kids as a noon-hour 
supervisor at Webster Elementary. We were a baptismal 
couple for 11 years here at Nativity. 
 
I’ve met so many terrific new people here at Nativity—thank 
you for your warm welcome! What a great parish this is—
we’ve been so pleased with Nativity’s strong Faith Formation 
offerings for our two daughters, Gabriella, who’s 10, and 
Carissa, 14, whom you might have met at the Volunteer 
Breakfast. Both our girls enjoy singing and have been in 
Nativity’s New Life and Children’s Choirs over the years. 
 
I love the people here at Nativity—but I have to confess: I 
love pretty much all people. But I think Nativity has a high 
concentration of really great people! I look forward to 
meeting and getting to know each of you. 
 
The most important things to me are my faith, and the 
greatest gift ever, my family. I am so grateful for them, and 
for this chance to give back to God in my new job. As 
Volunteer Coordinator, I work closely with the Stewardship 
Commission to help ‘connect’ Stewardship opportunities at 
Nativity with those wanting to give back to God what seems 
to be one of our most precious gifts these days: Our Time. 
That’s why it’s important you’re ‘matched’ to opportunities 
that utilize your gifts; those things you love to do so much 
you make it look easy. 
 
I can help you overcome any hesitancy you might have for 
giving back to God by becoming more closely involved in the 
mission and ministries of Nativity Parish. So if I can answer 
any questions or assist you in any way, please call me at  
490-1352 ext. 211 or by email at natdl@nativityparish.com.  
 

Deb Langenhuizen 

ATTENTION!!! 
The Parish Office will be closed on  
Monday, May28—Memorial Day. 

A REMINDER 
Nativity Women's Guild Members Appreciation Dinner & 

Installation of Officers  
Thursday, June 7, 2012 

5:30 PM - Cocktails...6:00 PM - Dinner 
Stadium View Supper Club 

Questions, call Arlene at 434-4925 



SUN: 8:30 AM Songleader/Organist 
 10:15 AM Songleader/Organist 
 
MON:   NO Eucharistic Adoration 
 
TUE: 6:30 PM Church Decoration-Church 
 
WED: 6:00 PM St. Joe’s 8th Gr. Graduation Mass-Church 
 6:30 PM Picnic Meeting-Bona Hall 
 
SAT: 5:00 PM Songleader/Organist 
 
SUN: 8:30 AM Songleader/Organist 
 10:15 AM Songleader/Organist 
 6:30 PM Sister Act Choir Practice-Church 

Welcome 
Our warmest welcome to all who celebrate with us, whether 
visitors, long-time residents, or newly arrived in the Parish. If 
you would like to join Nativity of Our Lord Parish please 
call the Parish Office at (499-5156) or go to our website 
www.nativityparish.com for a registration form. 
 
If you are already a registered Parish member and need to 
make changes, you may use this form to update your 
records. Please complete this form and place in the 
collection basket or return to the Parish Office. Thank you. 
 

Name_____________________________________ 

Phone_____________________________________ 

Email_____________________________________ 

Address___________________________________ 

City_______________ Zip Code______________ 

 

 New address  New phone number 

Moving, please remove from membership list 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNERS!!! 
May 
16th Shirley Lins ............. $25.00 20th Carla Clark………….$50.00 
17th Andy/Tracy Coopmans$25.00     21st Phil Mauermann...…..$25.00 
18th Lawrence Ratajczak $25.00 22nd Diane/Jerry Leveille..$25.00 
19th Laurie Bolle ............. $25.00  

Please allow 2-3 weeks for processing payment. 

Sunday, May 27, 
 8:30 Members of the Parish 
 10:15  Toby L. Neidl 
 

Monday, May 28 (Memorial Day), 
 9:00 Members of the Parish 
 

Tuesday, May 29, 
 9:00  Walter Morrison & Dave Mooren 
 

Wednesday, May 30, 
 8:00  Jeffrey Meyers 
 2:00 Members of the Parish (Woodside) 
 

Thursday, May 31, 
 9:00 Communion Prayer Service 
 2:00 Members of the Parish (San Luis) 
 

Friday, June 1, 
 9:00  Bruce Riutta 
 2:00 Wedding of Crystal Cayemberg & Daniel Albrent 
 

Saturday, June 2, 
 5:00  John Burby & Family 
 

Sunday, June 3, 
 8:30  Kathleen Lemley 
 10:15  Conrad & Teresa Elfe 
   Leo & Bulah Novitski 
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Congratulations & Best Wishes 
to the Newlyweds  

                Sara & Jason Weis 



4 

N A T I V I T Y  O F  O U R  L O R D  P A R I S H  •  G R E E N  B A Y  •  P A G E  4  

Nativity Parish would like to thank these additional businesses for promoting 
this year’s “Nativity Picnic Raffle for a 2012 Toyota Camry LE.” Your 
support of these businesses would be appreciated. 
 

Lemieux Toyota, Gary’s Sign Service, Cook’s Corner, Title Town Oil Corp., 
Greek Boys Gyro, The Moose Lodge, Western Racquet & Fitness, Prestige 
Printing, Anduzzi’s Sports Club, Kari’s Clip and Cut, 9th Street Wellness 
Center, Center Ice Skate & Sport, The Bar, Skip’s Diner, G.B. Distillery, The 
Right Place (on Bellevue Blvd.), Village Liquor, Krolls West Restaurant, Big 
Apple Bagels (Ashwaubenon), Willow Creek Bowling Lanes, Asia Wok, Goelz R. J. 
DDS, Waube Mart, Breadsmith, Ramada Plaza, LeiLani’s Tropical Tan & Gift, 
Holiday Inn & Suites, Taste of India Restaurant, Super 8 Motel 
(Ashwaubenon), Ridgeview Liquor, Comfort Inn of Green Bay, Weber Financial 
Services, Hampton Inn Paulson Hardware, CheeseCake Heaven, Arena Motel, 
The Honeybaked Ham Co. & Café, Sammy’s Pizza & Italian Restaurant, F. 
Kaster Co. Inc., Moe’s Southwest Grill, DQ Grill & Chill (Ashwaubenon), Cold 
Stone Creamery, Ace Hardware Store (on Ridge Rd.), Jimmy John’s 
(Ashwaubenon) Stadium Quik Stop and B Alive Nutrition Center. 

 
 

 
  Are you thinking about going on the Christmas in Branson Bay Bus Tour?  

 
          LIMITED SEATING. First Come...First Serve…We still have seats available!!! 

                       Don’t want to miss this wonderful Christmas Tour. 
 

  This is a Nativity Parish Fundraiser and Bay Bus will donate $50.00 per person  
if you sign up at Nativity 

 
Reservation forms available in the Parish office. 

 
6 Day Tour - NOVEMBER 4 – 9, 2012 

$695.00 per Person (Double Occupancy) 
 

Includes: Lodging, Transportation, 3 Dinners and 4 Breakfasts, 
Branson Shows and St. Louis, Mo. Tours 

 
Featuring Tony Orlando Christmas Show, The Miracle of Christmas, Pierce Arrow,  

Yakov Smirnoff and Danny O’Donnell, visit Stone Hill Winery and time for shopping! 
In St Louis visit the Gateway Arch and tour the Budweiser Brewery.  

 
Deposit of $250.00 due at time of reservations, 
Final payment due 60 days prior to departure. 

 
Trip insurance forms available in church office 

For questions call Vicki at Nativity (490-1352 ext. 203). 
HOPE YOU CAN JOIN US! 
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CHURCH DECORATIONS—Summer Ordinary Time 
Worship Commission needs your assistance with the changing 
of seasonal decorations. Please join them on Tuesday, May 29th 
at 6:30 PM Your assistance with changing the environment of 
the Church to Summer Ordinary Time would greatly be 
appreciated. Any time you can afford would be great! Even 
during the day if evenings won’t work, just call Wayne 
Efferson at 490-1352 ext. 206. 
 

PENTECOST SUNDAY—Sunday, May 27th  
The Easter Season lasts 50 days ending with 
Pentecost Sunday, hence the name. It celebrates 
the overwhelming experience of God pouring 
out the spirit upon the first community of those 
who believed Jesus was the Lord and Christ 
(Acts 2:1-4). It is called the birth of the Church or the birth of 
the church’s mission. The color for this day is Red which 
symbolizes the intense love and fire of the Holy Spirit. 
Consider wearing this color on this day. Also, a special prayer, 
called The Sequence is used on Pentecost after the 2nd reading. 
The Sequence invites the Holy Spirit to come upon us to 
recreate, heal, and forgive and is sung in a hymn form. 
 

OUR OWN NEEDS COLLECTION—May 27th 
On the Feast of Pentecost it is an appropriate action to take this 
special diocesan collection. This collection combines 4 major 
causes:  
Catholic Communications/Evangelization, through which the 

Church is able to use media and technology to help spread 
the good news of Jesus.  

The Catholic University of America supports the work of this 
outstanding academic institution where many of our priests, 
religious, and lay people have received their education.  

The Catholic Home Missions Appeal gives grants to home 
mission dioceses and other missionary agencies in the 
United States and its dependencies.  

The Black and Native American Missions, funds evangelization 
programs for these communities in dioceses throughout the 
country. Please give as generously as you are able. 

 

PRESENTING THE GIFTS OF  BREAD  & WINE 
Presenting the gifts at Mass is a special way to participate. The 
first family requesting a particular date and time for a Mass 
intention will be offered the opportunity to bring gifts directly 
up to the altar, unless they would prefer not to participate. Call 
Wayne Efferson 490-1352, ext. 206 or the Parish Office  
499-5156 during the week. 
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EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
Mondays-9:30 AM—3:00 PM  
We are now in need of more volunteers to sign up 
for a time-slot on Mondays when we make 
available The Blessed Sacrament. The sign up 
sheet is located at the rear of church next to the 
poster (Eucharistic Adoration). Also, as a reminder, 
whenever a national holiday is celebrated on a Monday i.e. 
Memorial Day and Labor Day, adoration will be suspended. 
 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 
The new Spring/Summer schedule is now in the Narthex for 
those who do not have access to the internet. Those online can 
download and print it; a username and password was sent by 
email on May 18th. If you have any questions or concerns 
contact Wayne Efferson, Director of Worship (490-1352, ext. 
206) or natwe@nativityparish.com. 
 

COME TO THE WATER— 
The new water in our font was blessed on Holy 
Saturday during the Easter Vigil. Come bless 
yourself with it each time you come to church. It is a 
constant reminder to us that we are baptized into the 

Lord Jesus, a reminder to live out the Gospel Message. Feel 
free to take some holy water for home and individual blessings. 
 

ST. JOSEPH GRADUATION MASS-- 
Wednesday, May 30th—6:00 PM 
Those of you who have been celebrating Mass with the St. 
Joseph School children on Wednesday mornings are certainly 
invited to again celebrate with those eight graders who will be 
graduating this coming Wednesday night.  

FOOD DRIVE COLLECTION REMINDER 
Please remember to bring food items to the 
Narthex by June 3rd. Items requested 
include: 
 

Cereals, pancake mix & syrup, granola bars, 
canned meats, jelly, macaroni & cheese, 
canned fruits, pastas, soups, canned 

vegetables, canned potatoes, peanut butter, pasta, hamburger/
tuna helper, baked beans, pasta sauces, rice, canned pastas, and 
creamed soup. 
 

All food collected will be donated to The Stocked Self Food 
Pantry of Ashwaubenon. 

NATIVITY BUS TRIPS 
Nativity invites you to join them for 
Fireside Theatre’s hit production of “The 
Rock and the Rabbi” on July 18th. A 
wonderful dinner included. Cost is $85. For 
reservations please call Vicki at the Parish 
office 490-1352 ext. 203. Youth ages 14 & 
under can attend at a cost of $59.  

NATIVITY PARISH PICNIC-Sister Act Type Mass 
Next Choir Practice June 3rd 6:30 - 7:30 PM  
Please enter through door #8. Let’s have a great turn out. 
June practices are Sunday, June 3rd, Sunday June 10th  
(6:30-7:30 PM) and Wednesday, June 20th (6 - 7 PM). Questions 
call Mary - 819-5371 or Judy - 499-3248. All are welcome—
Let’s make this a special celebration of worship! 
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SCRIP 
Did you know that Scrip buyers have raised over $5,000 for 
Nativity since Scrip started late last Fall? Bravo! We have gift 
cards for all your spring planting needs whether you shop at 
Home Depot, Menard's Walmart, Shopko, Kmart, Fleet Farm or 
Parmentier Floral. With only a small percentage of families 
buying scrip we've made a great start....just think how much our 
parish debt could be reduced if every Nativity family used Scrip 
for even a small portion of their weekly shopping/gas/groceries 
or eating out. Give it a try! Volunteers will be in the narthex 
after Mass. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 27TH 
Sunday  Acts 2:1-11/1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13 or 

Gal 5:16-25/Jn 20:19-23 or Jn 15:26-
27; 16:12-15  

Monday 1 Pt 1:3-9/Mk 10:17-27 
Tuesday 1 Pt 1:10-16/Mk 10:28-31 
Wednesday 1 Pt 1:18-25/Mk 10:32-45 
Thursday Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16/Lk 
  1:39-56  
Friday  1 Pt 4:7-13/Mk 11:11-26 
Saturday Jude 17:20b-25/Mk 11:27-33 
Sunday  Dt 4:32-34, 39-40/Rom 8:14-17/Mt 
  28:16-20 

BAPTISMS: 
Parents may schedule their child’s baptism after they have 
completed a two-part preparation program. Call the Parish 
Office at least 60 days before Baptism for interview and 
preparation session. 
 

2012 BAPTISM DATES: 
June 17th, July 15th and August 19th. 
 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK: 
(following 8:30 AM Mass—See Dates Listed Below) 
This Sacrament is offered to anyone in need of Christ’s 
healing touch. The Anointing of the Sick is a sacrament for 
those who are in need of physical, emotional, or spiritual 
healing. Think of friends and loved ones who may want to 
receive this sacrament and invite them to this Mass. 
 

2012 ANOINTING OF THE SICK DATES: 
July 29, September 30, December 30th. 
 

RCIA—Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 
Do you want to know more about the Catholic faith? Are you or 
someone you know interested in becoming baptized or 
confirmed as a Catholic? For more information about this 
process call Wayne Efferson (490-1352, ext. 206) or 
natwe@nativityparish.com. 

 CRISIS CENTER PREGNANCY HOTLINE 
 436-8888 433-9955 
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GREEN BAY WEST SIDE PARISHES 
SUMMER RETREAT 
Tuesday, July 31, 2012 
Mark your calendars! 
The Green Bay West Side Parishes present their annual day-
long summer retreat at the St. Norbert Center for Spirituality at 
St. Norbert Abbey. Featured presenter Diann Wimmer, an 
experienced teacher of Sacred Liturgy, will lead presentations 
on Taize Prayer, the Labyrinth, and the Mass—three forms of 
prayer. Watch the narthex and parish entrances for brochures. 
 

TEACH US TO PRAY 
Longing to deepen your relationship with 
Christ? Need to take time away out of your 
busy schedule to be nourished in your faith? 
If this sounds like you, then please join us 
for "Teach Us To Pray". 
 

"Teach Us to Pray" is an immersion 
experience centered on the experience of 
prayer through conversation, testimony, 
Scripture, Mass and the arts. 
 

Join Bishop David L. Ricken and a team of gifted presenters 
and artists for an energizing, insightful and practical exploration 
of the topic of prayer through art, poetry, music and teaching. 
Please consider joining us on Friday night, Saturday or both. 
Cost: Friday night, June 22 (including reception): $20; Saturday 
event, $30; Full event, $45. Accommodations available: single 
$46, double $62. For registration information or questions 
please call Shelia in the Department of Education (920-272-
8276) or email sschaut@gbdioc.org. The registration deadline 
is June 18, 2012. More registration information is available 
here: http://www.gbdioc.org/education-portal/adult-faith-
formation/events/teach-us-to-pray.html  
 

Come and be awakened in your faith to a renewed 
understanding of prayer. Be fully alive in your faith! 
 

WITH SPECIAL THANKS 
Nativity Parish’s Faith Formation 
Commission would like to extend its 
heartfelt appreciation to Merrilla Hannon, 
who has served on the Commission since 
2003 and retired from that group this 
month. She has provided wisdom and 
perspective, and the sharp eye of a teacher 
to our Commission. Merrilla’s stories of 
her life and experiences not only entertained us but prompted us 
to think clearly and carefully about our plans and our vision. 
Merrilla is a long-time member of the parish and has served on 
Parish Council, as a lector, and as a catechist, among other 
roles. She credits Lorraine Cann and Fr. Willie Van de Loo 
with particular roles in encouraging and strengthening her faith 
and her involvement in the parish. Merrilla remains an active 
member of Nativity and attends Mass weekly, as she 
approaches her ninetieth birthday. Thank you, Merrilla! 



CAN YOU HELP??? 
St. Vincent de Paul is need of your help! Volunteers are 
needed and we do offer flexible hours. There is a variety of 
positions available for individuals and groups. For more 
information call 920-435-4040 and ask for Ann, Sue or Walt. 
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PARISH PICNIC—June 23 & 24 
Silent Auction—The Silent Auction 
needs filled baskets/vessels. We 
would appreciate if you can take 
empty baskets which are available in 
the Narthex, fill them as a theme 
basket and drop them off in the Parish 
Office during the week between 8:00 AM and 4:00 PM or 
on the weekends in the Narthex. Thank you! 

 

BAKERY BOOTH—WANTED! 
We need your favorite homemade bakery 
for our Bakery Booth. We need all 
bakery items such as pies, muffins, 
breads, cookies, bars. Please wrap bakery 
items in clear wrap on disposable plates 
or in plastic bags. Bring your bakery to 

Bona Hall on Saturday, June 23rd, or Sunday morning, June 
24th. We will be serving our famous Strawberry Shortcake 
again this year! Thank you for your help. Questions, call Mary 
at (494-3088). 

DO YOU LIKE TO PREPARE AND SHARE A 
MEAL WITH FAMILY AND FRIENDS?  
I sure do and so do many of our parishioners! In fact, once a 
month a parish family or group prepares and shares a meal with 
200 very nice people in our community.  
 I so appreciate all of my regular volunteers and how eager they 
always are to sign up, but my thanks doesn't even come close to 
the thanks expressed by those we serve. The smiles on the faces 
of men, women, and children and the "thank you, this tasted so 
good" words spoken by those who receive one warm meal each 
day, is what keeps parishioners coming back to sign up again 
the next year.  
"This is such rewarding work."  "I have so much to be grateful 
for." "I like to give back to the community." "We like to do this 
as a family, it's a good reminder of how much we take for 
granted and to be there for those less fortunate." 
The 4th Saturday of each month volunteers from our Parish 
share their social concern for those who are hungry in the local 
community by volunteering at the Northeast Wisconsin 
(N.E.W.) Community Shelter. 
The Social Concerns Commission budgets monies for the food, 
so please consider getting together, pulling out your favorite 
recipes, and having some fun doing something very 
meaningful! 
If interested or want to learn more about this opportunity 
contact Betty Weizenicker at 920-496-9273 or by email 
at bweizenicker@me.com.  
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